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Tax Time: Tax bills have been mailed out.  The last day to pay your taxes this year is 

Wednesday, July 1st. 
 

Pet Care:  Remember Village spaces are public areas. Please clean up anything that 

your pet might leave behind. It is not only common courtesy but Village Law Section 30-14. 
 

Building Inspector:   Should you have an upcoming project in the Village the 

Building Inspector’s hours are Wednesday and Friday 8:30-3:30 by appointment only for 
building permits. As a reminder, please follow the Executive Orders issued by Governor Cuomo 

regarding essential and non-essential construction as time passes. 
 

Local Law Review:  The Village is looking for people who would like to review our 

current local laws. If you are interested, please contact the Village Deputy Clerk at  
518-392-5821 ext. 2. A date for any volunteers to come in can be scheduled once the 

building is reopened to the public. 
 

Leaf Pick -up:  Leaf and brush pick-up will start again in the Village on May 18th. 

The DPW will take leaves if they are bagged in biodegradable bags only. Please do not put 
twigs or sticks in the bags. Bundle the sticks next to the paper bags and the DPW will go 
around and collect them separate from the leaves. Branches should be tied in bundles. 

Branches should be cut as follows:  
over 2” in diameter – 2 feet long / under 2” in diameter – 4 feet long. 

 

Sandwich Board Signs Reminder:  No more than one per business 

allowed and are only to be displayed when the business is open to the public. 
 
 

Here at the Village / A Message from the Mayor:   

The Current Village Board have been working closely with all the Department Heads to 
keep everything running smoothly in this time of pandemic.  

They have all worked very hard to cut their budgets back resulting in no tax increases for 
residents of the Village for this fiscal year. 

 
 

dmeyers@villageofchatham.com   pdelong@villageofchatham.com 
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